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1. About the Interconnections Electronic Bulletin

 
It comes from Peter Limbrick who set up Interconnections in 1995 to offer independent consultancy to statutory services in the field of babies and children who have disabilities / SEN. Peter is also Chair of the Handsel Trust (visit www.handseltrust.org)

 
The Interconnections Electronic Bulletin goes free to over 6000 people (and growing) in all parts of the UK and Ireland and then finds it way into many other networks and countries. The Interconnections electronic address list includes people from health, education and social services, the voluntary and private sectors, parent organisations, research organisations, campaign offices, etc. People who receive the bulletin are welcome to forward it to their own colleagues and networks and to use the information in newsletters and bulletins as long as the ‘Interconnections Electronic Bulletin’ is acknowledged. 

 
Information in the bulletin can include –

 
•          News from other electronic networks

•          News of government initiatives

•          Information about forthcoming conferences, meetings and events

•          Features about examples of good practice and innovative work

•          Summaries of research findings 

•          Questions to which people are seeking answers

•          Information about small organisations and campaigns

•          Newsletters from other organisations

•          Articles and features

•          Job vacancies

 
How to put information into the bulletin: Please send your text electronically using MS Word giving clear information about who is submitting the information and where readers should go for further information. Your text will then be pasted into the bulletin as it is. We do not use pictures, logos, or colour and we do not send any attachments out with the bulletin. We don’t unfortunately have time to compose text for you from your leaflets, etc. Your information is inserted into the Bulletin without charge. 

 
Commercial space: Space for advertising major conferences, training programmes, etc. is charged at £40 plus VAT per A4 page or part page. Job vacancies are charged at £40 plus VAT for each post advertised. 
 
The electronic address list. 

Please let me know when you want to add, remove or alter a name on the list. 

This can be done by e-mail, telephone, fax or post.
 
Peter Limbrick 

Interconnections

9 Pitt Avenue

Worcester

WR4 0PL

Tel/fax: 01905 23255

E-mail: interconnections.services@virgin.net
 
Back to Top
 
2. Interconnections Electronic Bulletin Website

 
Past issues of this Electronic Bulletin can be found on Interconnections  

‘I see what’s new’ website – www.icwhatsnew.com
The website also holds other information about the work of Interconnections

 
This website is created and managed by e-Splash Design. 

Visit website: www.e-splashdesign.com
 
Interconnections Electronic Bulletin.

Listings are not validated.

We advise you to research before sending off any material or money.

 
Do you want space in the May 2006 edition of this bulletin

 
-         to tell readers about your conference, training, or seminar?

-         to publish an article or a feature?

-         to disseminate your research findings?

-         to get answers from readers to your questions?

-         to voice an opinion?

-         to advertise a vacancy?
-         for your press release?
 
Contact Peter Limbrick

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
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3 Child Studies: Postgraduate Diploma / Masters Degree

 
This course from King’s College, London offers a multi-disciplinary approach to children and young people. The programme is a collaborative venture under the auspices of the School of Law and the School of Medicine at King’s College. 
Further information and application form is available on the website: www.kcl.ac.uk/pgp
And can also be obtained from –
Marilyn Sobieroj
Course Administrator
T: 020 7848 2377
E-mail: child.studies@kcl.ac.uk
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4. Video conferencing for families

 
Jane Cater of VONNE is looking for examples of video conferencing and IT usage for families with disabilities who are distanced through prison sentences. She writes - 
 
‘I am leading on the Family and Social Support area of the Reducing Reoffending Strategy in the NE region and we are looking at ways to improve family visits and or alternatives. If we can provide examples in the UK where IT is used to keep families in touch who would otherwise find major barriers to visiting we can include this in our action plan.’

Please reply direct to –
Jane Cater
Policy & Development Officer
Voluntary Organisations' Network North East (VONNE)
E-mail: janecater@vonne.co.uk
Tel: 0191 233 2000 
Website: www.vonne.co.uk
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5. New Publication: Communicating Through Movement

 
Communicating through Movement, Sherborne Development Movement – towards a broadening perspective, by Cyndi Hill, Sunfield Publications.

 
The Sherborne Development Movement Programme (SDM) was developed in the late 1960’s and early 1970’s by Veronica Sherborne and is today recognised as a highly effective movement programme for children and young people with severe learning difficulties. It offers movement activities and focuses on experiencing the quality of movement as well as developing personal physical control and awareness. It is also effective at developing interpersonal skills through interaction with others. 

 
Cyndi Hill is an experienced practitioner and trainer with an extensive knowledge of Veronica Sherborne’s work. Her book explores and considers the evolving theory which underpins the practice and implementation of Sherborne Developmental Movement. She outlines the theory and philosophy, addresses the practical aspects of planning and implementing sessions for groups with varying needs and abilities, and recontextualises Sherborne’s work within the requirements of the National Curriculum, with reference to a consensus of present-day, psychological, educational and sociological thinking.

 
The book contains contributions from national and international practitioners including a Forward by Sunfield’s Chief Executive – Professor Barry Carpenter OBE, and a chapter on the Sherborne Developmental Programme for children with autism by Jotham Konaka, SDM Project Co-ordinator & a Teacher at Sunfield.

 
If you would like to purchase a copy of the book please send a cheque for £17.49 

(£14.99 + £2.50 Postage & Packing) to :

The Publications Officer – Sunfield PDC, Woodman Lane, Clent Stourbridge DY9 9PB

The book can also be ordered via ISBN number 0-9550568-0-2

 
SUNFIELD - An Independent Residential School for Children with Severe and Complex Learning Needs

(Registered charity no. 527552)

www.sunfield-school.org.uk

WOODMAN LANE, CLENT, STOURBRIDGE, WEST MIDLANDS, DY9 9PB

Tel:  01562 882253   Fax:  01562 883856
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 6. When keyworking is not enough

 
Peter Limbrick writes –
The experience of One Hundred Hours (a voluntary organisation which developed and validated a keyworking model in the 1990s for families with a baby or pre-school child with multiple/complex needs) is that there are two ways of attempting to integrate interventions for the child and family:
 
1. One approach is for the key practitioners who work most closely and regularly with the child and family to get together with each other in a small, family-friendly, collaborative team or Team Around the Child (TAC). 

 
2. The other approach is to provide the family with a keyworker/co-ordinator whose job is to act as a go-between amongst the practitioners who provide interventions while remaining more or less separate from each other. 

 
In the first model, key practitioners assume a professional responsibility to collaborate with each other. In the second model, the keyworker carries the responsibility to co-ordinate, as far as possible, appointments, dates, venues, meetings, etc.
Both are valid – according the level of need. One Hundred Hours keyworkers could operate in both models; sometimes being the busy go-between, sometime joining or facilitating a TAC. By my analysis, current thinking in the UK, Europe and America, suggests that the collaborative team, or TAC, in which one practitioner assumes the role of multi-agency keyworker, best meets the needs of children and families with the most complex situations. In my experience, the TAC model also provides significant benefits to practitioners by:
         maximising their value to the child and family
         providing a supportive team for themselves
         enhancing their professional development 
 
TAC is the subject of a national Interconnections conference – 
 
Team Around The Child (TAC)

 - part of a seamless service for children and families with multiple/complex needs

 
Thursday May 4th, 2006 – 9.45 a.m. to 4.30 p.m.

Thistle Hotel, Piccadilly Gardens, Manchester, M1 6DP

 
-         This UK Conference will provide basic information about TAC philosophy and practice for services and practitioners who are considering adopting the approach. 

-         Services who are already using the approach successfully will present information about aspects of their work. 

-         The Family Partnership Model and the Negotiating Model will be presented as necessary foundations for collaborative teamwork in the Team-Around-the-Child approach.

 
Costs: COSTS: Because these children and families require a collective and collaborative approach, each service or project is invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can, of course, include parents. 

1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%). 2 at £165 + VAT each. 3 at £150 + VAT each. 4 at £135 + VAT each.  

 
 
Further information and booking forms can be found on our website and are available from:

 
interconnections

Peter Limbrick, 9 Pitt Avenue, Worcester, WR4 0PL

Tel/fax: 01905 23255, 

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
www.icwhatsnew.com
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7. Meeting: Implementing the Disability Discrimination Act in schools …

 
Implementing the Disability Discrimination Act in schools and early years settings
(Developed from the Accessibility Planning Project, Reasonable Adjustments Project and Accessibility Planning Project Early Years)

 
Taunton Racecourse, Taunton, TA3 7BL

Tuesday 2nd May 2006

10.30 am to 3.30 pm (registration from 10.00 am)

 
The SEN Regional Partnership (SW) would like to invite you to the event we are holding to support the launch of the resource Implementing the Disability Discrimination Act in schools and early years settings. The resource has been developed by the Department for Education and Skills, the Disability Rights Commission and partners, to help schools and local authorities implement the reasonable adjustments duty and planning duty by providing:

·  an explanation of the DDA duties and their relationship to the statutory SEN framework

· a DVD resource filmed in over 40 schools – illustrating how schools have made reasonable adjustments to prevent discrimination against disabled pupils and increase their access to education; plus supporting written materials 
· templates for schools and local authorities to use in reviewing and revising their statutory accessibility plans and strategies which are due for renewal this year 
· guidance for local authorities on increasing access to early years settings for very young disabled children

We have asked local authorities to invite a range of representatives. This might include local authority managers responsible for School Improvement, Asset Management Planning, Curriculum Development and SEN; Head teachers, SENCOs, teachers, support staff and Governors with responsibilities for ensuring schools meet their disability duties; local disability organisations and other agencies such as health and social care that provide support and advice. 

The day has been designed to give an introduction to the resource and ideas for its use by local authorities and schools. Places will be offered on a ‘first come, first served’ basis. Alternatively SWALD members may be invited through their local authority.

 
Applications only accepted via receipt of application form. For further information, agenda and application form contact:

Sara Warren

SEN Regional Partnership (SW)

Bishops Hull House
Bishops Hull

TAUNTON    

TA1 5EP       

E-mail:  sara_warren@learning-southwest.org.uk   
Fax: 01823 323388
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8. Bereavement and Learning Disability: Help needed!

Although life expectancy in learning disability has been widely researched little has been done to investigate the needs of those left behind when an individual with a learning disability dies. The University of Wales, Bangor project aims to investigate what these support needs are and look at how these needs might be provided for. The project will investigate the grief experiences of families in which a child or adult with an intellectual disability has died. The European Social Fund and Mencap Cymru are jointly funding the project. Led by Deirdre Reilly, the study will involve an interview with bereaved family members asking about their experience. Participants will also be asked to fill in some questionnaires relating to their loss. It is hoped the study will include family members from all over the UK and Ireland, which will give us an insight into how experiences differ in different areas. If you wish to take part in the research or are a service provider who may be able to pass information on to relevant families Deirdre can be contacted at the University –

 
T: +44 (0) 1248 351151 ext 8706

School of Psychology, University of Wales, Bangor Gwynedd, LL57 2AS, Wales 

Email at d.reilly@bangor.ac.uk. 
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9. Programme: Centre 404 in Islington, London N7

 
The following is the programme of Information Sessions for the Autumn Term 2005:

 
Makaton 
By 

Nigel Reid, Regional Makaton Tutor

Nigel is back again to teach the Makaton system – sign language combined with speech and symbols. Signing while speaking has been shown to encourage the development of communication and language skills. It can help reduce frustrations and help you to understand your child’s needs and wants.

Monday 8th and Friday 19th May 

10.30-2.00
 
Speech and language
By 

Elizabeth Osborne, Advisory teacher for Language and Communication

How do children learn to talk? What is speech and language therapy? Who is it for? What do therapists do? What do schools do? How can I help my child to talk better?

Wednesdays 17th & 24th May 

10.30-2.00

 
Brain Gym 

By

Kay McCarroll

Do you want to help to improve you and your children's memory, learning, concentration and behaviour?  Edu-K - Brain Gym® (short for Educational Kinesiology) is an innovative approach that uses simple movement as a means to enhance learning. The basic movements are called Brain Gym® and can help all people regardless of age and ability. Come along and learn movements that will help you and your children. These techniques are being 

used in many schools. Fridays 9th & 16th June

10.30-2.00

 
Thought Field Therapy

By

Mary
Thought Field Therapy (TFT) is best described as a cost-free, natural, drug-free, non-invasive system to eliminate the cause of negative emotions. Mary is a local parent who began using TFT with her son to combat his high anxiety, his anxiety is now manageable and TFT is an important part of their lives.

Monday 5th June

10.30-2.00
 
All sessions take place at Centre 404, 404 Camden Road, London N7 6LB
 
Parents of a child with a special need resident in Islington – all sessions FREE – also please ask if you need assistance with the cost of childcare.

Parents resident outside of Islington, professionals and others – please ring 020 7445 8005 and enquire about cost.

Information sessions are organised by The Family Resource Centre, which is an outreach project of Centre 404.

 
Contact Wendy at:

Family Resource Centre, Northern Health Centre, 580 Holloway Road, London N7 6LB

Telephone/fax 020 7445 8005 or 020 7697 1325

Email centre404@hotmail.com
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10. Conference on Visual Impairment: Identity, Interaction and Inclusion



Conference on Visual Impairment: Identity, Interaction and Inclusion

Supporting interagency working for children with visual impairment 
(Mary Kitzinger Trust Conference 2006)
6th and 7th July 2006, 
Kingston University, 
Kingston upon Thames, 
Surrey. 
 
Keynote speakers: Professor Alan Dyson, 

Professor Michael Tobin, 

Kevin Carey. 

 
Plenary speakers and seminars on – 

         Early years and the family, 
         early interaction and deafblindness, 
         joint attention and early social development, 
         friendships and social development, 
         visual impairment and autism, 
         cerebral visual impairment, 
         creativity and musical abilities, 
         understanding and representation of spatial environment, 
         role of special schools, 
         working in partnership to promote service development, 
         post-16 transitions,
braille and literacy, 
         access technology, 
         individual learning styles among deafblind pupils. 
 
E.mail for registration details:
p.tribe@kingston.ac.uk
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11. New from the National Autistic Society

 
Autism Data, the National Autistic Society’s database of 17,000+ journal articles, papers, books and multimedia on autism, is now freely available to search on the NAS website at www.autism.org.uk/autismdata  
The contents include bibliographic records of everything in the NAS Information Centre Library, together with the details of research articles on autism published in journals which are not part of our holdings. All records are searchable by author, title, keyword or free text. Copies of articles in our library may be ordered, subject to copyright law restrictions.

Two bimonthly current awareness services, Autism Update and Titles in Autism, are available for £15.00 p.a. each. Subscribers access these via a login on the website. Autism Update lists recently added publications on practical approaches and accounts of autistic spectrum disorders, and Titles in Autism lists new peer-reviewed articles.

For further details and the NAS Information Centre enquiry service - 

see www.autism.org.uk/infocentre 

contact info@nas.org.uk 

or telephone 0845 070 4004.
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12. SEN Magazine – subscribe before April 30th!

The annual subscription for SEN Magazine is increasing soon but, if you sign up before the end of April, you can subscribe at the old rate of £15/year. In case you don’t know it, SEN Magazine is mailed to all the special schools in the UK, and to many mainstream SENCOs and LEA departments. Editorial content includes practical (ie well-informed but not too academic) articles on current educational research, products, services and therapies for all aspects of Special Education, including autism, dyslexia, hearing impairment, visual impairment, learning disabilities, PMLD, SLD and mobility. 

 
Visit www.senmagazine.co.uk/subscribe 

or call 01200 453000.
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13. Working towards a Child Health Strategy for Cheshire and Merseyside

 
         Are you concerned about your child’s or children’s health?

         Are your views and concerns being heard?

         Do you have ideas for improving children and family services?

 
The development of a Network for parents and carers will facilitate and promote the contribution of parents and carers across Cheshire and Merseyside in the process of developing and implementing the Child Health Strategy.  

The Parent Carer Network is part of the Child Health Programme Board, led by Cheshire and Merseyside Strategic Health Authority.

 
The next regional Parent Carer network Day is being held on April 5th 2006, 10.30 – 2.30pm at the Glaxo Neurological Centre, Norton St. Liverpool.

 
This is an opportunity to meet other parents and carers from across the region and share your views and ideas.  We have a number of parent representatives who will feed your views into the strategy development. Please contact me to book a place.

 
Jackie O’Carroll

0151 709 2181

Jackie@shipshape.uk.com
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14. Charity launches Pounds for Parents campaign


Many families with disabled children are not claiming the benefits and tax credits they are entitled to, and are missing out vital extra income, despite the fact that 55% of disabled children are living in, or at the margins of, poverty. It's to help lift these families out of poverty that charity Contact a Family is launching its three year Pounds for Parents campaign, which will provide the advice and information parents need to claim what's theirs. Contact a Family's Campaign Manager, Mark Robertson:
 
"Caring for a disabled child can be exhausting and parents often don't have the extra energy to track down information, or make sense of complex forms - even if it's to their advantage.  Under our Pounds for Parents campaign, we'll be taking clear and accessible information out to families, while our Parent Advisers will be on hand to offer expert advice - both face to face and at the end of the phone."

Over the three years, Pounds for Parents will be highlighting the range of benefits and tax credits available, starting this April, when the campaign will be focusing on finding and paying for childcare for disabled children, including the increased entitlements available. There are around 770,000 disabled children in the UK, and although benefit payments can be generous, many families do not claim what they are due, because the system is difficult to understand, and forms are unwieldy.  As a result, many struggle to make ends meet, what with average incomes around one quarter below the UK average, and considerably higher expenses - it costs around three times as much to raise a disabled child than other children. Mark Robertson again:

"Our Pounds for Parents campaign will provide all the information parents need in one place, and we hope that we'll be able to unlock considerable sums of extra money during the campaign, to greatly enhance families' quality of life."

To find out more about benefits, tax credits, or any other aspect of bringing up a disabled child, telephone Contact a Family's helpline on 0808 808 3555, or visit the website at www.cafamily.org.uk
 
Watch out for information on childcare and other benefits in the forthcoming months, and for events and workshops in your area.
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15. CCNUK Scotland - Seminar 2006

 
“Care Co-ordination and Key Working in Scotland - Where are we now?”

Tuesday 30 May 2006  •  10.00am – 3.30pm  •  Swallow Columba Hotel, Inverness

 
Care Co-ordination Network UK (CCNUK) is an umbrella organisation that supports and promotes care co-ordination and key working for children and young people with a disability and their families. We work in partnership with families and the professionals who work with them to ensure that all families throughout the UK have access to high-quality care co-ordination.    

 
The seminar aims to:

         Increase the profile of care co-ordination and key working

         Describe the current policy climate for key worker services

         Share best practice, ideas and creativity

 
This is the second CCNUK Scotland Seminar and will look at a range of topics, including the current policy climate for care co-ordination and key working in Scotland.  Robert Brown MSP, Deputy Minister for Education and Young People, will give the keynote speech, and will be joined throughout the day by people involved with care co-ordination and key working on both a local and Scotland-wide basis.  Delegates will also be given a choice of workshops enabling further discussion, learning and exchange regarding pertinent issues.

 
The seminar will be of interest to a wide range of people, including:

         Parents and carers of children and young people with a disability, or with additional and complex needs

         Practitioners, managers and planners from across education, health, social work and the voluntary and independent sectors

         Researchers

 
Booking information

Fees for the Seminar are £70 for CCNUK members and £80 for non-members.  There are 20 free places available for parents and carers of children and young people with a disability.  Contributions towards childcare and travelling expenses available are available for these places.

 
The Swallow Columba Hotel is fully wheelchair accessible and an induction loop can be made available.  The hotel sits on the banks of the River Ness overlooking Inverness Castle. It is situated in the centre of Inverness, approximately 500 metres walk from Inverness Station.  A map and directions for the Seminar will be included with confirmation of booking.

 
For booking forms and any other enquiries, please contact: Laura Ewen – Scotland Development Worker, Care Co-ordination Network UK, Room S7, Princes House, 5 Shandwick Place, Edinburgh, EH2 4RG

t: 0131 229 8575  •  e: laura.ewen@ccnuk.org.uk  •  w: www.ccnuk.org.uk 
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16. Sunfield Professional Development Centre – Summer 2006  

 
Programme Overview -

 
	No.
	Date(s)
	Course Details
	Price per delegate

	063/06
	5 May
	Anxiety, Anger & Autism – exploring interventions with children/adults with ASD who have mental health needs

Led by: Dr Barry Coughlan, Senior Clinical Psychologist & Dr Patrick Ryan, Clinical Co-ordinator
	£75.00

	064/06
	8 May
	Extended Schools – Out of School Clubs

Led by: Mrs Tricia Barthorpe, Head of North Lincs Council SEN Support Svc
	£97.50

	065/06
	9 May
	Every Child Matters/Children Act 2004

Led by: Mrs Tricia Barthorpe, Head of North Lincs Council SEN Support Svc
	£97.50

	066/06
	10 May
	PowerPoint for PMLD (a hands on course)

Led by: Martyn Maltby, Deputy Managing Director, Liberator Limited
	£115.00 (Ltd No’s)

	067/06
	11 May
	Switching to Communication

Led by: Martyn Maltby, Deputy Managing Director, Liberator Limited
	£110.00

	068/06
	15 May
	Managing Incidents of Challenging Behaviour and working towards having less of them

Led by: Dave Hewett, Freelance Trainer & Consultant
	£110.00

	069/06
	19, 20 & 21 May
	Sherborne Developmental  Movement - Advanced Level III (a 3 day residential course)  - Led by: International Trainers
	£400.00

	070/06
	26 May
	An Awareness Day for Teachers on Down Syndrome & Tourette Syndrome

Led by: The Birmingham Down Syndrome Network & A Consultant Child & Adolescent Psychiatrist
	£50.00

	071/06
	7 June
	Very Special Mathematics (for pupils of all ages working at P levels)

Led by: Les Staves, Independent Educational Consultant
	£75.00

	072/06
	8 June
	Diet & Autism (Session 1 of 3 Debates) – in partnership with Bild

Led by: Various Speakers
	£75.00  

(attend all 3 for £200)

	073/06
	9 June 
	Creative Communication – how to listen to people who do not use traditional communication methods

Led by: Kate Duncalfe, Sole Trainer – CAN Communicate
	£90.00

	074/06
	13 June
	Sensory Issues (Session 2 of 3 Debates)

Led by: Various Speakers
	£75.00  

(attend all 3 for £200)

	075/06
	14 June
	Intensive Interaction

Led by: Dave Hewett, Freelance Trainer & Consultant
	£110.00

	076/06
	19 June
	An Awareness Day for Teaching Assistants on Down Syndrome & Tourette Syndrome  - Led by: The Birmingham Down Syndrome Network 
	£25.00

	077/06
	20 June
	An Awareness Day for Teaching Assistants on Down Syndrome & Tourette Syndrome - Led by: The Birmingham Down Syndrome Network
	£25.00

	078/06
	22 June
	An Introduction to Counselling Skills for Staff Working with a Student with Special Needs and their Families

Led by: Erica Brown – Head of R & D – Acorn’s Children’s Hospital
	£80.00

	079/06
	26, 27 & 28 June
	Person Centred Transition Reviews (a 3 day course)

Led by: Julie Lunt, Helen Sanderson Associates
	£275.00 (Ltd Nos)

	080/06
	29 June
	Sex education for young people with autism and learning difficulties:  Growing and Learning  - Led by: Jane Keeling, – Sexual Health Trainer, Family Planning Nurse
	£75.00 

	081/06
	4 July
	How Diet and Sensory Issues Impact on Challenging Behaviour (Session 3 of 3 Debates)  Led by: Dave Hewett, Freelance Trainer & Consultant
	£75.00  

(attend all 3 for £200)

	082/06
	5 & 6 July
	Structured Teaching for Pupils with ASD – An Introduction (2-Day)

Led by: Iain Chatwin & Deb Rattley, UK Trainers (TEACCH), Sunfield
	£185.00

	083/06
	11 July
	An Introduction to Widgit Symbols (a hands on course)

Led by: Jan Cook, IT Training Officer, Sunfield
	£60.00 (Ltd Nos)

	084/06
	12 July
	Computers for the Terrified (a hands on course)

Led by: Jan Cook, IT Training Officer, Sunfield
	£60.00 (Ltd Nos)


 
Contact: 
Sunfield Professional Development Centre, Woodman Lane, Clent, Stourbridge, West Midlands, DY9 9PB

Tel:  01562 882253   Fax:  01562 883856
E-mail: DebbieP@sunfield.worcs.sch.uk
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17. Report: ‘Still Waiting?’ 

 
Still Waiting?

Survey reveals thousands of disabled children's families waiting for most requested support service.

Thousands of disabled children are still waiting for the chance to take part in the ordinary activities that non-disabled children take for granted. This is according to the "Still Waiting?" report which highlights a national shortage of short break carers who can offer regular support to disabled children so that their parents get a well-earned break.
          Access to a regular break is the support service most requested by families of disabled children. Yet, the report reveals that while over 9,000 disabled children are linked with carers, another 3,000 are still waiting for a carer to be found. Over 90% of short break schemes reported having waiting lists - with families commonly waiting up to a year for services.
           The report showed that while short break services help families to cope, it is often families with the most vulnerable disabled children who wait the longest for a break. These include children with autism, children who have complex healthcare needs and those who require physical assistance such as lifting.
           The "Still Waiting?" report by Shared Care Network is informed by a UK-wide survey of short break services. These services link disabled children to individuals and families who give them regular short-term care on a long-term basis. The carers help disabled children to make friends and gain independence by helping them pursue interests outside home and school. At the same time the child's parents get a regular break from caring knowing their child is with someone they trust. Candy Smith, Shared Care Network's Chief Executive said;

 "We urgently need more people to come forward as short break carers. Short breaks are what most families want yet many disabled children are still waiting to take part in ordinary social activities. Using leisure facilities, visiting and playing with friends are a normal part of childhood. All these things are more of a challenge for disabled children. Carers can give these children a break and help them join in."

Shared Care Network's report shows that the real number of children needing a carer is likely to be much higher than the 3,000 children currently on waiting lists. Many schemes report taking children off waiting lists when they cannot find them a carer and many children are not put on waiting lists when there is felt to be little chance of a carer being found.


Schemes nationwide are recruiting now. Short break carers come from all ages and backgrounds. They will be provided with training and support and 
are paid an allowance. To find out how to become a short break carer log on to www.sharedcarenetwork.org.uk
and  go to "Find a Scheme near you" 
or ring Shared Care Network on 0117 9415361.
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18. Care Co-ordination Network UK (CCNUK) - Vacancy

 
Gweithiwr/Gweithwraig Datblygu – Cymru 

£16,538  (28 awr)

 
Gwahoddir ceisiadau ar gyfer swydd gweithiwr/gweithwraig datblygu (Cymru) i weithio gyda Care Co-ordination Network UK.  Mae CCNUK yn sefydliad ymbarél sy’n hyrwyddo a chefnogi gweithio allweddol/cydlynu gofal ar gyfer plant anabl a’u teuluoedd yn Lloegr, Gogledd Iwerddon, yr Alban a Chymru. Mae CCNUK yn elusen gofrestredig, gyda’i swyddfa Brydeinig yng Nghaerefrog.
 
Byddwch yn cael cyfle i wneud gwahaniaeth go iawn i fywydau plant anabl a theuluoedd drwy hyrwyddo gweithio allweddol/cydlynu gofal o fewn Cymru ar lefelau rhanbarthol a lleol. Byddwch yn gwneud hyn drwy gynnal a datblygu cefnogaeth i aelodau CCNUK yng Nghymru, gan weithio gyda sefydliadau gwirfoddol a statudol eraill a thrwy drefnu digwyddiadau i ddod â phlant anabl, pobl ifanc, rhieni ac ymarferwyr at ei gilydd.
 
Byddwch yn flaengar a bydd gennych hunan-gymhelliant a phrofiad o weithio gyda phlant anabl a’u teuluoedd a gweithwyr proffesiynol, gwybodaeth a phrofiad o waith datblygu, a sgiliau TG y medrir eu profi yn cynnwys prosesu geiriau, cyrchu cronfeydd data, y rhyngrwyd ac e-bost. Byddai’r gallu i siarad Cymraeg yn ddymunol.
 
Medrir trafod lleoliad y swydd. Bydd angen i chi fedru teithio’n annibynnol ledled Cymru yn rheolaidd ac i ymweld â Efrog yn achlysurol.

 
Mae’r swydd yn 28 awr yr wythnos ac fe’i hariennir gan Lywodraeth Cynulliad Cymru hyd 31 Mawrth 2008. Y cyflog fydd £16,538.

 
I gael manylion pellach a manylion sut i wneud cais ysgrifennwch at 

Care Co-ordination Network UK, Tower House, Efrog/York, YO10 4UA (e-bost info@ccnuk.org.uk) neu gweler www.ccnuk.org.uk Dyddiad cau: Dydd Gwener 21 Ebrill 2006. Dyddiad cyfweliad: Dydd Iau 8 Mehefin 2006.

 
Care Co-ordination Network UK (CCNUK)

Development worker – Wales 

£16,538  (28 hours)

 
Applications are invited for the post of development worker (Wales) to work with Care Co-ordination Network UK.  CCNUK is an umbrella organisation promoting and supporting key working/care co-ordination for disabled children and their families in England, Northern Ireland, Scotland and Wales.  CCNUK is a registered charity, with its UK office based in York.

 
You will have the opportunity to make a real difference to the lives of disabled children and families by promoting key working/care co-ordination within Wales at regional and local levels.  You will do this by maintaining and developing support to Welsh members of CCNUK, working with other voluntary and statutory organisations and by organising events to bring disabled children, young people, parents and practitioners together.

 
You will be innovative and self motivated with experience of working with disabled children and their families and professionals, knowledge and experience of development work, and proven IT skills including word processing, accessing databases, the internet and email.  Being a Welsh speaker is desirable.

 
The location of the post is negotiable. You will need to be able to travel independently throughout Wales on a regular basis and to visit York occasionally.  

 
The post is 28 hours per week and is funded by the Welsh Assembly Government until 31 March 2008.  Salary will be £16,538.

For further particulars and details of how to apply please write to Care 

Co-ordination Network UK, Tower House, York, YO10 4UA (e-mail info@ccnuk.org.uk) or visit www.ccnuk.org.uk 

 
Closing date: Friday 21 April 2006.  Interview date: Thursday 8 June 2006
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19. Conference: 'Every Child's Palliative Care Matters'
 
United Lincolnshire Hospitals Trust are hosting the Children's Palliative Care Conference 2006, following the theme of 'Every Child's Palliative Care Matters' on 23 June 2006 
at Springfield House Business & Conference Centre, 
Springfield Road, 
Grantham, 
Lincs 
NG31 7BG.  
 
Guest speakers included Toni Wolff, Consultant Paediatrician at Queen's Medical Centre, Shirley Potts, Senior Lecturer of Liverpool Hope University and Katrina McNamara, Trustee of ACT.  
Ticket price of £60 includes a choice of 4 workshops covering clinical and social aspects of palliative care for children and lunch.  
For ticket application form or information, please contact –
Nancy Ellerby, 
PATCH Team 
on 01476 464786 
or e-mail: 

nancy.ellerby@ulh.nhs.uk.
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20. News from Westminster

 
For latest news bulletin from Dfes Disabled children’s team contact –
E-mail: Ajmal.CHAUDHRY@dfes.gsi.gov.uk
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21. Workshop: CAMHS - Developing a National Care Pathway
 
CAMHS Learning Disabilities - Developing a National Care Pathway

A one-day consultation workshop

 
Connecting for Health - Do Once & Share (DOAS) Project

Mental Health Services for Children with Learning Disabilities 

26th April 2006, 11am-4pm
Britannia Hotel
Cathedral Square, Fairfax Street, Coventry, CV1 5RP

 
Who should come? 

This event is free to all service users, practitioners, commissioners and managers working with children with learning disabilities and mental health needs.

 
Aim of the day

The DOAS project aims to develop a national consensus on a care pathway for children with learning disabilities and mental health needs. This second national consultation workshop will present the final draft of the pathway and seek final comments and feedback.  

 
Programme

This second consultation workshop will be an opportunity to:

· Review the draft national care pathway.  

· Share your views about its utility and make suggestions for further developments. 

· Consider the information required for care records associated with the pathway.

The team will use the findings of the day to finalise the National Care Pathway, with a view to delivering a report to Connections for Health at the end of May 2006. 

As space is limited and due to the Easter break we need to know if you wish to attend by 10th April 2006 – please complete and return the form below, by email, fax or post.  Key materials will be circulated prior to the event. Sandwich lunch provided.



If you would like to attend please contact: Jonathan Bureau (Project Manager)

jonathanbureau@ebpu.org.uk  

Tel 020 7443 2218 

Fax 020 7794 6506. 

 
Further information including the full scoping document for the project can be found on www.camhs.org.uk 
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22. London Conference – The Helping Relationship

 
The Helping Relationship
between practitioners and parents of babies & children who have disabilities / SEN
 
Tuesday 20th June, 2006  -  9.45 a.m. to 4.00 p.m.

Friends House, Euston Road, London, NW1 2BJ
 
This conference is for everyone who works in some way with babies and children and their families in health, education and social services, and in the voluntary and private sectors in England, Scotland, Wales and Ireland.

 
The helping relationship is fundamental to effective support for children and their families. Early intervention, assessment of need, family service plans, keyworking, neonatal services, pre-school support and early years education are all dependent on the relationship between practitioners and parents. The conference will discuss the nature of the helping relationship and how it can be fostered by all practitioners. 

 
Speakers:

 
Professor Hilton Davis, Director of The Centre for Parent and Child Support, South London & Maudsley NHS Trust, and Guy’s, Kings’ & St. Thomas’ School of Medicine, London, and author of Working in Partnership with Parents: The parent Adviser Model will speak on: 

The Helping Relationship: Understanding partnerships

 
Jenni Thomas OBE, Founder and President of The Child Bereavement Trust will speak on: 

The Helping Relationship with parents of babies who have limited or uncertain life expectancy

 
Shirley Young, parent of two disabled sons, Director of SNIP (Special Needs Information Point) in Edinburgh and Chair of the Family Fund will talk on: 

Looking beyond parental presentation

 
Dr. Penny Lacey, School of Education, University of Birmingham and author of Support Partnerships: Collaboration in Action, will speak on:

The Helping Relationship in Schools: Professionals working with children with complex needs and their families

 
Helen Geldard RGN RM MA (Education Studies & Autism), Co-ordinator of County Durham Autistic Support Group and parent of a child with ASD, will speak on: 
Developing a Helping Relationship with parents of children diagnosed with autism spectrum disorders
 
Chair: Peter Limbrick, Independent Consultant and author of Team Around the Child, An Integrated Pathway for Assessment and Support, and Early Support for Children with Complex Needs.

 
COSTS: Service and project are invited to send a group of delegates. In support of this we are offering a sliding scale of charges. Group bookings can, of course, include parents.

1 place: £180 + VAT (at 17.5%)

2 places at £165 + VAT each

3 places at £150 + VAT each

4 places at £135 + VAT each

 

For further information and booking form:

Interconnections, 9 Pitt Avenue, Worcester, WR4 0PL. 

Tel/fax: 01905 23255. 

E-mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
 
Information and booking form is also available on our website: www.icwhatsnew.com
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interconnections Electronic Bulletin.

listings are not validated.

we advise you to research before sending off any material or money.

 
Please forward this bulletin into your networks and to interested colleagues

 
Peter Limbrick

Interconnections

E-Mail: p.limbrick@virgin.net
